## Net Zero Task Force

Thursday, November 16, 2017, 6:00 p.m. 16 Manning Road, Derry, NH 03038

-Call to Order: Chairman Jeff Moulton called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM.

-In attendance: Jeff Moulton, Mary Till, Josh Bourdon, Meg Morse-Berry, Bob Mackey, David Granese

-Absent: Brewster Bartlett, Anthony Marciano, Anne Struthers, Mike Fowler

## -Consent Agenda:

Approval of minutes from October 26 meeting. Motion made by Josh Bourdon Motion seconded by Jeff Moulton Motion passed 3-0-2 Yeahs: Josh Bourdon, Jeff Moulton, MaryTill Abstentions: Bob Mackey, Meg Morse-Berry

Membership Changes: Jeff Moulton announced that Will Stewart is no longer with the Chamber of Commerce and therefore can no longer represent the chamber on the Net Zero task force. Jeff will talk with the chamber about appointing another member to be a part of the Net Zero task force.

Derry Building Codes and Web Site Update. Town of Derry Net Zero Web Site: Bob Mackey reported that no change has been made to the web site. However, he is in the process of adding a link to <a href="https://www.solar-estimate.org">www.solar-estimate.org</a>. This is a NH centric web site with lots of good information for home owners according to Bob.

Pinkerton: No Update

Derry Schools: Jeff Moulton reported that he sent a list of different curriculum opportunities that could be developed related to the solar project at DPW to Brewster Bartlett at Pinkerton. He also sent a copy to Meg Morse-Berry for the Derry schools. Meg agreed to discuss the ideas with the appropriate parties at the Derry schools, especially the two middle schools. She will also share the list with the Next Charter School.

## Derry Municipal-

Marion Gerrish: Jeff reported that Mike Fowler only received one bid for the Marion Gerrish Solar project. He is considering putting the project out for a bid again, but first he wants to be sure that the Marion Gerrish Board is behind the project and willing to allow Derry to recoup its costs for the project before Marion Gerrish realizes any electricity reduction from the project.

DPW Solar Project: Mike Fowler will be reporting to the Town Council on November 21. Jeff Moulton and Tom Cardon will provide supporting information. Josh Bourdon reported that this meeting would be an information gathering opportunity for the Council. The Council would also be soliciting input from the town people.

Electric Vehicle Charging Station: There was discussion about when to bring up the idea to set up an electric vehicle charging station in the Municipal parking lot. Telsa will pay the cost of the equipment and likely the installation if the Tesla unit is installed. The Tesla unit consists of 3 stations outfitted for Tesla electric vehicles and one for another electric vehicle. The Tesla station would likely cost the Town of Derry less that \$1000 to install and maintain. No decision was made about when to broach

the subject of a Electric Vehicle Charging Station but concern was voiced that the offer from Tesla could be withdrawn at any time so the sooner it was brought up the better.

## Action Items:

- 1) Mike Fowler, Jeff Moulton, Tom Cardon are to present DPW solar project to the Town Council on 11/21.
- 2) Meg Morse-Berry is to present curriculum ideas based on the solar project to the Derry Schools and NEXT Charter school.
- 3) Bob Mackey is to have a link installed on the Net Zero Web Site and other appropriate locations to www.solar-estimate.org.
- 4) Jeff Moulton is to contact the Chamber of Commerce about nominating a member to serve on the Net Zero Task Force to replace Will Stewart.
- 5) Jeff Moulton is to contact David Caron, Town Administrator, Ann Struthers, Economic Development Coordinator, to discuss the Electric Vehicle Charging facility.

Next Meeting: December meeting falls on Dec 20. Jeff will determine whether a quorum will be available.

Meeting was adjourned at 7: 05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Till